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Volunteers Needed!
As President of your Board, I want to make sure all 
residents understand the role of your Board. Per 
Parkwood Estates by-laws, a board is established 
to manage the affairs of the subdivision. The board 
is made up of volunteers who are residents in good 
standing plus any other member who may be needed 
to conduct subdivision business. These members are 
elected by you, the residents of the subdivision and are 
the representatives of you, the residents.
The board’s job is to make sure that the parks are 
maintained, decide on improvements and opportunities 
for fellowship, inform residents of those activities 
as well as how dues money is spent. It is NOT the 
responsibility of the board members to do the work 
but to make sure it gets done. Your board encourages 
active participation by residents which include 
communication of situations, sharing concerns at board 
meetings, becoming a board member, block captain, 
park captain, or helping with our Easter Egg Hunt, 
Summer Picnic or Fall Festival. Our subdivision is 
a great place to live because you, the residents help 
make that happen. That being said, the board needs 
the following people:
One of our board members, Ruthann Bruce, will be 
moving sometime this summer. She will be missed! 
Ruthann has served on our board for several years 
as Vice-President. Ryan Miner has been approved to 
take over as Vice-President. Your board is looking for 
a replacement to fill the trustee position that Ruthann 
presently has as well as someone to replace her 
as block captain. Responsibilities for both positions 
(trustee and block captain) can be found on our 
Parkwood Estates website or from Roxanne Henke, 
President.
The Board is also on the search for someone who has 
the capability of becoming an alternate Webmaster 
and someone who has the ability to archive documents 
to our Website. This could be the same person or two 
different people. Responsibilities are in process of 
being approved and will be on the Website when done.
If interested, please email Roxanne Henke, President 
at roxdefox@eid55.com. Thank you.

Annual Curb 
Appeal Contest
With everyone stuck at home this summer, it 
seems that there is a renewed interest in curb 
appeal! Walking around the neighborhood, 
we are anticipating that judging will be very 
difficult this year. The board will be scoring 
and submitting their votes the week of July 
25th and the 3 winners will be announced the 
first week of August. Each deserving winner 
will receive a check for $35.00, (Winners 
must be in good standing).

Summer Picnic 
Cancelled
Although the Governor has lifted the stay-at-
home order and allowed groups of 100 people 
to meet with social distancing, your Board has 
decided that would still be reasonable to cancel 
the Summer Picnic for this year and allow 
residents to experience get togethers as they feel 
comfortable with family, friends and neighbors. 
A movie night event is being discussed as 
an alternate activity for residents to have the 
opportunity to get together and will publish the 
event through emails, Facebook and on the 
website. Your Board encourages all residents 
to enjoy community with their neighbors.  Walk 
through the subdivision and enjoy the flowers 
people have planted, say “hello” to those you 
meet along the way and be grateful that we can 
make a difference by enjoying and accepting 
the diversity of people.  There will still be a Curb 
Appeal Contest and your Board is very hopeful 
that we can meet in October for our Fall Festival. 
Have a great summer!



Inside The Park
By John Kouchoukos, Parks Chairman

Hi Neighbors! First and foremost my family and 
I hope that your families and friends are healthy 
and safe! 
A lot has changed since the Spring Newsletter came out and 
even though some projects and maintenance items have been 
delayed, most will still be completed this summer/fall.

2020 Maintenance 
Beginning this month we will be trimming the trees along Lilley Rd to remove the shoots from the bases of 
trees and trim back low lying branches to make it easier for people walking or biking down the sidewalk. 
Technically Wayne County is responsible for this, but they rarely, if ever, make this a priority. (Delayed till 
Fall) 
Over the course of the summer we will also be removing old park sign bed areas and planting grass 
seed in them, removing dead trees in the parks and painting park equipment as needed. (Delayed till late 
summer/fall) If there is a maintenance item that you would like see completed tin the future, please reach 
out to any Board Member and we will discuss it at a scheduled meeting.

2020 Completed Scheduled Projects
Over the last few years we have been improving the park entrances by installing new Park Entry Signs 
& Landscaping. We are happy to say that we will be completing the final 3 signs this summer. They are 
Winter Park Saltz entrance, Blue Mountain Saltz entrance and Loveland Park Redfern entrance. Winter 
Park will be completed this summer, the other 2 may be completed this fall or next Spring.
The 3 new sub entrance signs, Lilley and Saltz have been completed. Please let us know what you think!
Over the last few years as the other park entrance signs were completed, low maintenance, drought 
tolerant shrubs and perennials were installed. Some of the perennials did not survive and we will be 
planting new ones over the next few weeks. If you live next to or near one of these entrances, we are 
looking for a volunteer to water these new plants until they become established. Please contact any board 
member if you are interested in helping.

2020 New Approved Projects
It was approved last year to install new volleyball courts, these would consist of Permanent Steel posts 
with covers, padding and a commercial grade net. The nets could then be used to hold a screen for 
having a Monthly Movie in the Park night. (Delayed till fall 2020/spring 2021)
The new play structure has been installed in Blue Mountain Park, we are waiting for the borders to arrive, 
once they do we will install them and install the mulch. Please do not use this play structure until the 
mulch has been installed, it is for your safety and the safety of your children!
If there is a new project that would benefit our community that you would like see completed in the future, 
please reach out to any Board Member and we will discuss it at a scheduled meeting.
Future Project, Loveland Park play area borders and mulch will be replaced Spring 2021.
 



Annual Dues 
Our Association By-Laws state that assessments 
are an obligation of all subdivision homeowners. 
The Annual Dues payment of $115 was due 
January 1, 2020. If you have paid, thank you for 
your payment.
If you have not paid at this time, the payment is late 
and is subject to a $25 late fee. 
Assessment payments should be mailed to:

Smokler Truesdell Association
P.O. Box 87066 
Canton, MI 48187

Please be sure your lot number appears on your 
check and that you return the invoice with your 
payment.
A lien may be placed on the homeowner’s property 
or legal action taken for unpaid assessments as 
specified in our Association By-Laws. This and more 
information about annual assessments is available 
on the Parkwood Estates web site at  
http://www.parkwoodestates-cantonmi.org/
annual_assessment.html

ADVERTISE IN THE 
PARK BENCH
Sponsor Ads for the newsletter range in cost 
depending on size as follows: 

• 1/8 page (business card -1.07” X 1.38”) 
@ $35.00 per year 
• 1/4 page (2.13” X 2.75”) 
@ $70.00 per year 
• 1/2 page (4.25” X 5.5”) 
@ $105.00 per year 
• Full page (8.5” X 11”) 
@ $140.00 per year. 

Sponsor ads will be published in the 
newsletter as soon as payment is received 
by the Treasurer for one (1) year from date 
of payment. Payments should be made to 
Smokler-Truesdell and mailed to PO Box 
87066, Canton, MI 48187.

The cost of the ad will include an ad 
approximately 242 x 136 pixels published on 
the website.

Classified Ads are available for those 
individuals who would like to provide a service 
to the residents such as babysitting, yard 
work or snow shoveling and are free to any 
members in good standing of Parkwood 
Estates and will only be placed on the 
Website.

Send classified ad copy to the webmaster at:
webmaster@microrap.biz

Send your ad copy (Sponsor ads) to:
cjmcgorey@hotmail.com

Or mail to:
Smokler-Truesdell  

PO Box 87066  
Canton, MI 48187

Friendly Reminder
There are A LOT more walkers, runners and bikers this 
year, so we would also like to remind everyone to please 
drive at a SAFE SPEED and to not block sidewalks with 
their vehicles. Having to walk in the street to get around 
a vehicle is very dangerous. 
The Canton Twp Ordinance Department is making it a 
priority to ticket vehicles that block sidewalks, so don’t 
be the one that gets a ticket.
We are all looking forward to having a great summer 
outdoors!

Please Stay Healthy & Stay Safe!



CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Monthly Board Meetings 	 2nd or 3rd Tuesday of month, Sept—May, 7:00 pm, at Canton Township Hall 
Curb Appeal Contest	 July 25 – 31, 2020 	 Subdivision Wide 
Fall Festival 	 October 10, 2020 	 Loveland Park
Annual Members Meeting 	 November 12, 2020 	 Canton Township Hall 
2021 Dues Bills are Mailed 	 December 1, 2020 
2021 Dues to be Paid 	 January 1, 2021 
Dues are Late 	 January 31, 2021

BOARD MEMBERS and Key Contacts
President 	 Roxanne Henke 	 roxdefox@eid55.com 	 734-751-8206 
Vice President 	 Ryan Miner 	 ryanminer1884@gmail.com 	 734-812-7292 
Treasurer 	 Robert Fortune 	 bobfortune29@gmail.com 	 734-981-0344 
Secretary 	 Mike Cappuccitti 	 mcapphoa18@yahoo 	 734-981-1857 
Parks Chairman 	 John Kouchoukos 	 M-Dlawnservice@hotmail.com 	 313 570-4346 
Trustee 	 Robert Birch 	 doscoretrk@yahoo.com 	 734-981-4094 
Trustee 	 Joshua Miller 	 joshua.b.miller@gmail.com 	 734-620-9546 
Trustee 	 Jeffrey Hall 	 jeff3out3@gmail.com 	 734-320-1880 
Trustee 	 Ruthann Bruce 	 rbruce820@gmail.com 	 734-981-2519 
Property Manager* 	 Dennis Nagy 	 BRIDENmanagement@aol.com 	 248-921-3909
*not a board member or officer of HOA

Park Captains: 
Blue Mountain Park—Ryan Miner
Loveland Park—Joshua Miller 
Winter Park—Jeffrey Hall
Newsletter Editor: Chris McGorey 
Send suggestions, comments and any other feedback to cjmcgorey@hotmail.com.

BLOCK CAPTAINS
Briarcliff Ct. 	 Jerry Brink 	 fixobd2@comcast.net 	 734-981-8631 
Boulden Ct. 	 Robert Fortune 	 bobfortune29@gmail.com 	 734-981-0344 
Cherrylawn Ct. 	 Chris & Diane McGorey 	 cjmcgorey@hotmail.com 	 734-844-0032 
Collingham Ct. 	 Judy Kamm 	 kammhouse3@aol.com 	 734-981-2661 
Copeland East 	 Brian Smith 	 bubbles _ icu@yahoo.com 	 734-502-4821 
Copeland West 	 Paul Schantz 	 jcarol1959@hotmail.com 	 734-758-1216 
Manton 	 Serge Garabedian 	 garabedi82@gmail.com 	 734-844-1779 
Saltz East 	 Ruthann and Bob Bruce 	 rbruce820@gmail.com 
Saltz West 	 Linda Tucker 	 lindamsu@comcast.net 	 734-981-7883 
Redfern West 	 Robert Birch 	 doscoretrk@yahoo.com 	 734-981-4094 
Terrell Ct / Redfern 	 Sharon Minning 	 Sharon.minning@att.net 	 734-981-0638 
Walnut Ridge East 	 Lori Puckett 	 puckett@wowway.com 	 313-910-7611 
Walnut Ridge North 	 Dave & Denise Konwerski 	 dkon@sbcglobal.net 	 734-981-1266 
Walnut Ridge West 	 Lori Puckett 	 puckett@wowway.com 	 313-910-7611



 
 

https://www.movingthemitten.com/team/staci


 

https://www.movingthemitten.com/team/staci


 

http://www.parkwoodestatessub.com/


 

https://www.homecraftteam.com/parkwood-estates-canton/

